
 

 

BOROUGH OF FOLSOM  
COUNCIL MEETING  

WORKSHOP MINUTES  
July 12, 2022 

 
MEETING CALLED TO ORDER AT 6:03 BY MAYOR GREG SCHENKER 
 
OPENING STATEMENT: Adequate notice of this meeting has been given in accordance with the directives of 
the “Open Public Meetings Act”, pursuant to Public Law 1975, Chapter 231.  Said notice of this meeting has been 
advertised in the Hammonton Gazette and Atlantic City Press has been posted on the Borough Hall bulletin board 
showing the time and place of said meeting. 
  
ROLL CALL:  Councilpersons: Porretta, Whittaker, Norman, Hoffman and Blazer 
 
Also Present:  Attorney Angela Costigan and CFO Dawn Stollenwerk 
 
Absent: Councilman Conway and Engineer, CJ Kaenzig 
 
Mayor Schenker reported that he was contacted by a representative for #351 Electrical Union and they are 
interesting in building a new training center in Folsom. Greg stated that a transportation company is also 
interested  in opening up a new business in the old pool place. Greg also reported that he spoke with 
Atlantic County Commissioner Jim Bertino and there is a new timeline for the bridge. Mr. Bertino stated 
that all the materials needed for the repair have been delivered to the County and they are waiting to 
receive proposals. 
 
Mayor Schenker reviewed the agenda with Council 
 
Councilman Blazer updated Mayor and Council on the tennis courts/pickle ball courts. Jake stated that the 
Joel Spiegel Memorial was very nice with a great turnout. Jake said he hopes to be able to sealcoat the 
walking path in the near future. 
 
Ms. Costigan reported that she has been working with Councilman Conway on the parking ordinance for 
vehicles parking on the front lawn. Should be ready for introduction next month. Angela asked Council to 
think of an amount for Cannabis Application fees. We have $300.00 now, but Angela recommended an 
increase. A discussion ensued. 
 
CFO Dawn Stollenwerk was present this evening to discuss the lien process for cleaning up several 
blighted properties in Folsom that have not responded to violations and court proceedings. 
 
Ms. Costigan reviewed Ordinance #07-2022 that was on the Agenda for introduction. 
 
OPEN TO THE PUBLIC:  
 
MEETING IS FOR DISCUSSION ONLY. NO VOTES WILL BE TAKEN 
 
With no other discussion the meeting was adjourned at 6:57PM with ayes all. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Patricia M. Gatto, Municipal Clerk 


